MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

DECEMBER 22, 2014
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on December 22, 2014 , and called to order by Chairman  Alper  at 7:26 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Larry Alper



Vice Chairman




John Faracco
Commissioner




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner


 

Peter Peluso
District Secretary/ Treasurer        

Lisa Garraway
Deputy Treasurer




Lori Ann Messino   
District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

EMT Supervisor




Scott Crosby
In Attendance Comm. Elect 


Tony Maieli
Chief






Frank Cuoco




In Attendance Chief  Elect 


Joe Rosadio

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Alper
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of December 8, 2014 made by Comm. Schmidt Seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Faracco Seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor. Warrants and Claims in amounts of $24,997.99 and $13, 688.95 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Chief Cuoco introduced a new member Adam Hoverstadt to the BOFC.

Comm. Alper extended his congratulations to Tony Maieli on his upcoming Commissioner term to begin 2015.
12/22/14

Scott Crosby thanked the BOFC for all of their support on the EMS transition regarding their services ending 2014.  He reported that everything is up to date.

Chief Cuoco extended his thanks to the BOFC for their support on the Inspection dinner. 

Chief Cuoco requested that uniform inspections begin in January 2015 to be completed by March 2015.  Request granted.
Chief informed BOFC that the first department meeting has been moved to January 8, 2015.
Chief requested a P.O. NTE $150.00 for the Village Market for Signal 8 for the 1/8/15 Department Meeting.  Motion to approve by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Faracco with all in favor.
Letter received from Chief Cuoco advising request for personal leave from EMT Pete Spina III effective 12/23/14 at 12 am.  Request granted.

Chief Cuoco discussed 2015 department physicals.  BOFC advised physicals must be completed by May 31st.   Chief will submit classification list to the Board by February 2015.  BOFC will give classification for each new member to Sound Medical.  Comm. Peluso advised that if the Physician declares more testing is needed, the member will bear the cost of any additional testing.  
Chief Cuoco thanked the BOFC on behalf of the department for all of their support over his term.

Comm. Faracco thanked Chief Cuoco for all of his years of service.

12/22/14

Comm. Peluso held a discussion with Joe Rosadio regarding Ebola training.  Joe Rosadio advised that there are 3 train the trainers in donning and dopping.  Starting in January 2015 and ongoing every month more members will be trained with an end date of March 2015.   Joe Rosadio advised that he will forward the checklist received from county.  Comm. Peluso advised that Chiefs make the timeframe mandatory in the training process.
Comm. Peluso and Comm. Schmidt both thanked Chief Cuoco for his years of service.

Comm. Schmidt advised Chris Allen will be here next week and all radio communication equipment is on order.  He advised that work will commence in 2015.
Comm. Alper advises that county requested backup for dispatch and will meet with East Islip Chairman to activate as backup until switch is needed.  

Comm. Peluso advises new Chiefs vehicle purchase in progress.
Motion made to add a line item in the amount of $60,000 for the purpose of compensation for adding EMT coverage from 0600 to 1800 hours Monday through Friday.  EMT hourly rate will be at $16 per hour.  Motion made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm Peluso opposed by Comm. Schmidt approved by Chairman Alper, motioned carried 3-1.  

After discussion with Chief Elect Rosadio regarding the paid EMT’s the BOFC advised Chief to forward SOP’S AND SOG’S to the board who will then forward them to the paid  EMT’s. 
Comm Alper advised we received an invitation to the Suffolk County District Officers Installation dinner on 3/7/15 at Villa Lombardi’s, at a cost of $125.00 per ticket motion to approve the purchase of 3 tickets at $375.00 made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.  Commissioners Schmidt, Faracco and Maieli to attend.  
Motion to approve Perry Rocco vacation from 12/22/14 through 1/5/15 made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.
12/22/14

Motion to approve Lisa Garraway vacation from 1/7/15 to 1/9/15 made by  Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to approve Tate Reilly vacation days of 12/12/14 and 12/16/14 made by Comm. Faracco and seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to approve revised meeting schedule for 2015 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Comm. Alper advised the Board of Perry’s request to combine sick, personal and vacation time to paid time off (PTO).  It will no longer be categorized as sick/personal/vacation starting in 2015.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Comm. Alper then addressed the board, Chief, Perry, Lisa and Lori Ann and expressed his sincere thanks for the past 5 years.
Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:04 pm made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Request to reopen meeting at 8:37 p.m. made by Comm. Alper. Motion to reopen meeting made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.
Motion to submit for permissive referendum in the amount NTE $500,000 for a 2015 fire engine (pumper) to replace 1996 pierce pumper made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.  
District Secretary to place permissive referendum in Islip Bulletin immediately.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:43 pm made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Garraway
District Secretary
